FEBRUARY 2015 FCSC NEWSLETTER
February 28, 2015

Hello FCSC Members:


Here are some news and updates. 
SPECIAL MEMBERS MEETING IN MARCH!

Please try to attend the March Meeting (Wednesday, 3/18/15 at 7:00 pm). This meeting will be dedicated entirely to brainstorming a list of improvements, upgrades and repairs to club facilities, prioritizing this list, and identifying and voting on the projects we will undertake this year.

This is something we did two years ago and it was very successful. We had a good turnout of members at that meeting, and the priorities identified in March 2013 led to the following improvements: 1) Lower road drainage and repair; 2) repair of the sagging berms of the pistol/rifles ranges; 3) improvement of rifle range drainage; 4) assessment and repair of the clubhouse’s exterior; 5) assessment and repair the clubhouse roof; and 6) staining and maintenance of the skeet houses. 


(The 2013 Voted Project List can be found on the Members Only Website in the “document” section. When looking at the graph, keep in mind that the lower the number of the main blue line for a project, the higher was its priority).

Club President Chris Roberts has created a spreadsheet that summarizes the priorities that were identified in 2013, indicates the actions taken on those priorities, and proposes some new projects.  (This document is attached to the same club email as this newsletter.  Please take a look!)

 We need your help to prioritize the next round of improvements.  Please come to the March meeting to share your ideas and lend your voice! 

ATF PLANS TO BAN 5.56 M855 Ball AMMO 


Board Member Joe Bergeron passed on this important message received from the Hornady Manufacturing Company:

Contact ATF: Oppose 5.56 M855 Ball Ammunition Ban

The Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives (ATF) unexpectedly announced that it intends to ban commonplace M855 ball ammunition as "armor piercing ammunition." The decision continues Obama's use of his executive authority to impose gun control restrictions and bypass Congress. Use the sample letter below to write the ATF and voice your opposition to this ban! 

ATF will accept comments on this proposal until March 16, 2015. Email or write ATF today and tell them you oppose this unnecessary, misguided and damaging ban on commonly used ammunition for America's most popular sporting rifles. Additional information can be found at https://www.nraila.org/articles/20150218/your-action-urgently-needed-to-prevent-batfe-from-banning-common-rifle-ammunition.

Email: APAComments@atf.gov 
Fax: (202) 648-9741.
Mail: Denise Brown, Mailstop 6N-602, Office of Regulatory Affairs, Enforcement Programs and Services, Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and Explosives, 99 New York Avenue, NE, Washington, DC 20226: ATTN: AP Ammo Comments.

Feel free to use or edit the following sample letter, which can be emailed or mailed to the ATF:

Your Name
Address
Address
City, ST ZIP
Your phone number (optional)
Your email address (optional)


ATTN: AP Ammo Comments

Dear Sir or Madam:

I oppose an ATF ban on 5.56 M855 ball ammunitions.

It has come to my attention that the ATF is seeking public input on a proposed ban on 5.56 M855 ball ammunitions. I am contacting you today, to tell you I solidly oppose this ban.

Law-abiding American citizens have been using 5.56 ball ammunition for sporting purposes for decades, so this legislation appears to be a case of the government arriving at a solution for a problem that doesn’t exist. 

Through this proposed ban, ATF disproportionately focuses on how criminals might use sporting ammunition in a handgun. Classifying criminals as a “consumer group” in the ATF’s white paper on this topic is also disturbing, as it further implies that the industry purposely sells firearms and ammunition to this element.

I urge the ATF to permanently drop the proposed ban of 5.56 M855 ball ammunition. 

Sincerely,

[Your Name]

CLUB DISCOUNTS!

Thanks to the efforts of President Chris Roberts, club members will now get a 10% discount  (in-store only) on guns, ammo, and gear at Highlander Arms!   The store is located at: 1041A  Rte 63, Spofford, NH  03462 (just north of Lake Spofford, West side of lake, 1/2 mile north of Rte 9.)  www.HighlanderArms.com. 603-363-4867.  Just show your membership badge at the store!  Thanks, Chris!


Also, Board Member Keith Guyer talked with the owners of GERR Gear in Orange and learned they have a standing policy that any member of any club will get 5% off their purchase with the exception of guns and bows. 


The above information is now posted on the club website, on a new page called Club Member Discounts.  If anyone learns of or is able to offer other member discounts, we can add them to this page.

TO REPORT MAINTENANCE NEEDS AT THE CLUB

To report any maintenance problems or needs you see at the club, please contact BOD Member Sandy Magill at 413-475-4340 (you may leave text or message) or at magill0303@yahoo.com. 


Thank you!

DRIVING ON RIFLE RANGE

Please do not move the rifle range shooting benches and drive through the pavilion over the cement slabs onto the rifle range!  This could easily damage the edges of the cement slabs.  Walk down to set up your targets.  If any member sees someone driving over the cement slabs, please report this to a club officer with the license plate number of the offending vehicle if you can.


In months when there is no snow, members may, if absolutely necessary, drive down the track to the left of the rifle range.   Please remember to turn on the red safety light whenever you go downrange.

ENTERGY TRAINING SCHEDULE


 
Please check the website calendar for the March/April Training dates for Entergy. 

The rifle range and one pistol range will be in use at these times.
FIRST WORK BEE 


Our first work bee of 2015 has been scheduled for Saturday, April 25, 8 am to noon, with work projects to be determined.  If you have an idea for a work project, please contact Mark St. Amand at mastamand4@gmail.com or email it in through the club's website.   Work bees are a great way to fulfill the four hour work commitment and a great way to get to know other members!  Lunch will be served at noon.  
INTRODUCTION TO RELOADING SEMINAR!

Club members Greg Isles and Brian Bird will again share their reloading expertise  in this seminar for members on Saturday, March 21, 8 am to noon.  Anyone interested in getting into reloading for pistol, rifle or shotgun, or looking to improve or expand their reloading operation should not miss this opportunity!

FEBRUARY 22 UTAH CCW PERMIT CLASS WENT WELL!


Despite another snow storm, we had a good turnout of 28 students for the class, netting the club $700.  Thank you to members Brian Burke, Rich Edwards and Adam Small for doing a great job directing parking, and to John Mascia for bringing donuts and coffee cake for the class.  Also thank you to Brendan O'Neil of O'Neil Tree Service, who did a prompt and thorough job plowing and sanding that morning.
HUNTER EDUCATION CLASS

The club is again offering this popular four day course, thanks to the efforts of instructors Doug Hillman and Greg Isles.

Dates:  March 31, April 7,  April 11, April 14, 2015

Times: 3/31, 4/7 & 4/14 (all Tuesdays) - 6:30pm to 9:00pm

             4/11 (Saturday)-- 8:00am to 4:00pm
      Enrollment: 35 students

This course is always filled to capacity!  Even though the course is held at the Franklin County Sportsmen's Club, you cannot enroll in the course through the Club.  You MUST enroll through the Massachusetts Division of Fisheries and Wildlife by calling (508) 389-7020, or visiting their website:

http://www.mass.gov/eea/agencies/dfg/dfw/education-events/hed/hunter-education-program.html

Please note that the indoor range may not be available for use during these classes.

SOME REMINDERS
· Start time for outdoor shooting on Sundays is 10:00 AM.  Please do not start before then.  The indoor pistol range is available for use, regardless of time.

· Shoot at approved targets only on all ranges.

· Please police your brass on all ranges.  And please place any misfires in the designated cans at the ranges.  

· All guests must sign waivers prior to any shooting. 

· You can learn about firearms legislation and related political issues by visiting the GOAL website.  There is a link to it on the Resources Page of the club's website.

· Learn, know and practice the commandments of gun safety (they are posted on the club’s website).

· Past Newsletters may be found on the members only Page of the website (password is shallnotbeinfringed).
· Emergency contact:  Chris Roberts:  robertschris9133@gmail.com      413-345-0498
 

NEXT MONTHLY MEETING

Monthly meetings are on the third Wednesday of each month. 


Our next club meeting is Wednesday,  March 18 at 7:00 PM.  Please try to attend as priorities for further improvements will be determined at this meeting.
Thank you.  

Mark St. Amand

Board Member 

FCSC


